MEETING OF PARISH FORUM 

THURSDAY 19 JUNE 08 at 7.30pm

St Ann’s Church Hall

Present:
Father Harney, Marianne Down, Maureen Dunlop, Ann Whitfield, 



Ann Hall, John Wright, Barbara Horsman, Sylvia Jones, 



Pat Kitching, Edna Daly, Joan Barry, Lee Mellor, Michael

 

O’Brien, Ray Aldous, Maureen Aldous, Theresa O’Brien, 



Ann Roberts, Andrea Whitehead, Mick Ward, Pat Punt,



Rene Colombo, Felicity Fletcher, Christine Wood, John Wood, 



Tammy Neal, Geraldine Bebb.

Apologies:
Peter Neal, Kath Hoyle, Sally Mellor, Dorothy Savage, 



Kath Wade.

150th Anniversary of the Parish.

The dates for the main events will be entered in the parish diary.  

It was suggested that two people from each committee should meet to 

co-ordinate their activities.  A possible date is Monday 21 July in the presbytery (to be confirmed).

The committee reports were summarised as follows:

a) History Group: Two meetings to date.

· A commemorative booklet will be produced, A5 size, containing photos and memories.  Five hundred copies will be ordered.

· Logo – to be designed by the schoolchildren (Mrs Barry, the new Headteacher, will join the school in September).

· Children will conduct interviews with the elderly.

· Photos to be scanned then returned to owners immediately.

· We will ask one of the Vincentians to visit the parish and say Mass on         15 August 09.

· Walk to St Vincent’s, Solly St on Saturday 6 September 09.   Father Walsh at St Vincent’s has pointed out that the buildings are now derelict.  The walk is of 12 miles’ duration each way so it will be possible to join along the way if the whole length is too daunting.  The walkers will return by public transport or by car.  Bishop John is unable to take part, due to a prior engagement.

b) Spiritual/Liturgical Group: 

· Celebrations will begin on the Feast of the King (Advent).

· Bishop John will be attending Mass on 15 August.

· We will celebrate Mass at some date for all couples who were married at    St Ann’s and St Mary’s.

· We will celebrate Mass for the sick in the parish (possibly in February 09, World Day of Prayer).  Doctors and nurses will be in attendance.

· Baptisms will be celebrated around Easter and First Communion on 3 May  (St Ann’s) and 10 May (St Mary’s).

· Parishioners will be invited, through the weekly bulletin, to write an anniversary prayer (or suggest a favourite) which will be used throughout the celebrations.  

· Flora Tune has suggested the church bell is repaired or replaced before the celebrations.  

c) Special Project: We need more members for this group – volunteers?

· We intend to support a specific community in the third world by purchasing livestock etc for the villagers.  

· We would also like links with home-based projects eg the Good Shepherd.

· Would it be possible to install a stained glass commemorative window in each church?

· A twinned village (the SVP has a twinned village in Penistone).

d) Social Group:The following events are earmarked for special celebrations:

· St Patrick’s Night.

· Mass on 15 August – suggested refreshments are wine and home-baked bread?

· The Gala – confirmed date is now Saturday 11 July 09 in the school grounds.  We will begin the celebrations with Mass, followed by a marquee, a band, Traidcraft exhibition, children’s play area and games, refreshments, ice cream van, history display etc.

· Day trip to Padley on Saturday 6 June for Mass and a picnic.  

· Home and Away Quiz: St Ann’s  v St Mary’s (April and September).

e) Vision for the Future: 

· The young people of the parish should be well represented.  It was suggested that a monthly meeting be held from September 08 onwards.

· Young Readers are to be trained and supported by experienced Readers.  

· Diary Dates – to be entered on the website and handed out after Mass in A4 format.

New Hymn Books for St Ann’s Church.

We have taken receipt of the new books.  The old ones will be stored for a time ‘upstairs’.  Felicity suggested we have more variety and should, therefore, learn new hymns every couple of months or so (date of first lesson to be placed on the bulletin).

Deanery Youth Worker.

We welcome the appointment of Clare Lees, who commences her duties on 1st September.  She will visit our parish during September, hopefully.

World Youth Day.

Four young people will be attending from our parish, departing on 29 June after Mass.  If you have any special prayers or intentions, please hand them to Marianne.  We wish them all a very safe journey.

Justice and Peace Day.

Ann Whitfield , who attended with three others, gave a brief outline of the day.

The main topic was ‘Just Church’.  There was an introduction to the Justice and Peace website, followed by open worship.  There are twelve sessions (Just Jesus, Just Children etc) designed to spread the message of social justice.  This was not just a study course but also provides the basis for an action plan.  

Ann added that she is travelling to South Africa to carry out voluntary work for four weeks.  She will report on her experiences upon her return.

Elections to the Parish Core Group.

There will be vacancies on the Core Group, since some present members have now used their maximum two sessions of duty.  Any parishioner may be nominated and elected.  Details will be placed on the weekly bulletin.

Any Other Business.

· Father Harney asked those present to sign a Mass card for Bishop John’s brother who has sadly died very suddenly.

· Readers’ Renewal Day on 7 June 08: Father Burke has sent a letter of thanks for a most enjoyable day.

· Stocksbridge Band: The band has given us a warm tribute in Look Local for lending them premises in which to practise.  They have now moved to permanent premises.

· The church office is empty at the moment – could it be used for meeting venues?

· Barbara asked about progress on the refurbishment on the Hall.

· John Wright spoke about the Pastoral Care Workshop which he recently attended.  Bishop John would like to see lay people trained to carry out a funeral service without Mass.  A further meeting is scheduled, which will be open to everyone.

· Marianne was praised for her efforts in helping a bereaved family at          St Bernard’s School, who have tragically lost their teenage son.

· It was commented that, during the forthcoming 150th Anniversary celebrations, everyone must work together so that both St Ann’s and         St Mary’s Churches enjoy and benefit from all the events.  We are all making a joint effort to ensure continuity between the parishes.

Date of Next meeting: Thursday 18 September 08 at St Mary’s, Penistone.

